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I PLEDGE...MY HEAD TO CLEARER THINKING

Dear 4-H Families and Friends, 
Happy Thanksgiving 4-H Family!!!  I am so thankful for all the 4-H members, 
volunteers, and families who make 4-H a fabulous 
organization. 4-H Online is now open for you to re-enroll. 
Directions on re-enrolling in the 4-H Online system can be found at the enrollment 
links below. Still have questions? Reach out to Nicole Nelson at 
nenelso2@illinois.edu. Re-enrollment is due December 1, 2021, but don’t delay.  
Members who don’t re-enroll by December 1st will not be able to show at the 2022 
4-H Fair.

As you prepare to celebrate the Thanksgiving holiday, consider what 4-H projects 
you could explore during this time. Volunteer to make the dinner rolls and try a new 
recipe from your cooking manual, help decorate using concepts of interior design, 
or even practice civic engagement by volunteering at a soup kitchen. The sky is the 
limit when you are in 4-H!

Again, have a wonderful Thanksgiving!

Yours in 4-H, 

Shelby R. Carlson 

Enrollment is officially open in 4HOnline! Go to il.4honline.com to enroll for the 
2021-2022 4-H year!
Check out all of the cool projects you can learn more about by checking out our 
Project SelecƟon Guide here go.illinois.edu/4Hprojectguide
Once enrolled, make sure to order any project manuals you might need by filling 
out the form here go.illinois.edu/OrderProjectManuals
Enrollment InstrucƟons here! New Members 
go.illinois.edu/4HOnlineEnrollNewMember
Returning Members go.illinois.edu/4HOnlineReEnroll

To Make the Best
BETTER

Lisa Torrance
County Director

Shelby R. Carlson
4-H Youth Development Educator

srcarls2@illinois.edu

Nicole Nelson
4-H Program Coordinator

nenelso2@illinois.edu

Julian Inniss
4-H SPIN Coordinator
jinniss@illinois.edu

Avis Skinner
Office Support Staff
askinnr@illinois.edu

Knox County Extension Office
180 S Soangetaha Rd, Ste 108

Galesburg, IL 61401-5595
Phone: 309-342-5108 

Monday Through Friday
8 am  — 4 pm

extension.illinois.edu/hkmw
COLLEGE OF AGRICULTURAL, 

CONSUMER & ENVIRONMENTAL 
SCIENCES

University of Illinois, U.S. Department of 
Agriculture, Local Extension Councils 

CooperaƟng
University of Illinois Extension provides equal 
opportuniƟes in programs and employment.
If you need a reasonable accommodaƟon to 

parƟcipate, please contact your local extension 
office.

Early requests are strongly encouraged to 
allow sufficient Ɵme for meeƟng your access 

needs.

Carlson 
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Mark Your Calendars for 4-H Workshops
Officer & Leadership Training 
Do you know what the job is of an officer in your 4-H club? Do you know how 
to write the minutes? The order of business? When can you write a check 
and when you cannot? Do you feel comfortable being a leader? If you are a 
club officer or a club member and the answer to any of these is no, you need 
to aƩend this workshop. There is no cost to aƩend. Open to all 4-H members 
and leaders in Henderson, Knox, McDonough, and Warren CounƟes. Training 
will be Monday, November 8 from 5-7 p.m. in the Warren-Henderson Farm 

Bureau Auditorium. Register online at hƩps://go.illinois.edu/ClubLeadership

Poultry Workshop  
Join us as we learn about poultry showmanship and evaluaƟon along with the 
basics of embryology at our 4-H Poultry Workshop. Western Illinois University 
student, Luke Jesgarz, will be sharing his knowledge of all things poultry on No-
vember 13 from 10 a.m. to 12 p.m. at the 4-H Center Auditorium in Macomb. 
This workshop is open for young people ages 8-18 and is free of charge. You 
don’t even have to be a 4-H member to aƩend so grab your friends and poultry 
quesƟons and we will see you there! Register online at go.illinois.edu/Poultry. 

Sewing Workshop 
Join us to learn the basics of sewing, "One SƟtch at a Time." Beginning sewing skills 
will be taught in this workshop so you can create your own masterpiece for the 4-
H fair! ParƟcipants under 10 years old will need to be accompanied by an adult. 
The workshop will be held on Saturday, December 11 from 9-10:30 a.m. at the 
Warren-Henderson Farm Bureau Auditorium.
Register online at go.illinois.edu/sewing

GiŌ Wrapping Workshop 
Join us for a fun aŌernoon of learning how to wrap like a pro and even make a bow! 
The workshop will be held Monday, December 20 from 4– 5 p.m. at the 4-H Center. 
Topics covered include; how to wrap a boxed giŌ, how to problem solve when it’s an 
odd-shaped giŌ, when to use a giŌ bag, how to make a bow, and how to add a special 
twist to your giŌ wrap. Your friends and family will be amazed at your wrapping skills 
this season. Youth will need to bring 1 item to wrap. Wrapping Supplies will be includ-
ed at the workshop. Register online at go.illinois.edu/GiŌWrap

DIY Code & Build 
Have you ever wanted to know just what makes your video game controller work? 
Wished you could design a way to make your drawings speak to you? Explore the 
technology behind these ideas at the DIY Code and Build Workshop. Using Scratch 
and Makey Makey technology, members will be able to experience the magic of 
computer science at the Ɵps of their fingers. Workshop will be  held on December 
21 from 9 a.m. to 4 p.m. at the Warren– Henderson Farm Bureau Auditorium. Lunch 
will be provided. Register online at go.illinois.edu/DIYCodeAndBuild
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I PLEDGE...MY HANDS TO LARGER SERVICE 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Inclusive Leadership SPIN Club 
During this SPIN Club we will have conversaƟons on how each of us can be beƩer more inclusive leaders by ac-
knowledging our own bias, hearing from different perspecƟves, and understanding how diversity, equity, and in-
clusion play a role in our communiƟes and the world. We hope that you will join us for this new club! This is a 
great way to add to the leadership secƟon of your awards applicaƟons. 
 

Registering for Events:  
4-H has so many opportuniƟes for its members to take part in. Did you know the local extension office will help 
cover the cost of state conferences and events? It’s true! Make sure you follow the correct procedure so you don’t 
miss out on any opportuniƟes. The Extension office will cover half of the fee up to a total of $300 per year per 
member. The local 4-H FoundaƟon may choose to cover more of the cost.  
 

Contact your local program coordinator and let them know about the event  
Register for event and select the “pay by check” or “my county will pay” opƟon 
Let your program coordinator reach out to  the 4-H FoundaƟon  
Once the Extension Office has paid their porƟon and the FoundaƟon has covered the amount they choose, you 
will be invoiced for the remaining balance  
Please do not pay unƟl you have been invoiced for the total remaining cost 

 

Community Food Drive 
Galesburg BroadcasƟng (WKAY-FM/WAAG-FM/WGIL-AM/WLSR-FM) wants you to help with the Community Food 
Drive! They will be collecƟng non-perishable food and cash to benefit local food pantries. The first Food Drive is 
Saturday, November 13th from 8am-4pm. LocaƟons include both Hy-Vees in Galesburg and Walmart. Students to 
be accompanied by an adult. They are looking for groups to do 2-hour shiŌs at one of the locaƟons. If interested, 
contact Chris at kfm@1053kfm.com  
 

Loving BoƩoms Diaper Bank Diaper Drive 
The Knox County 4-H FederaƟon and Unit federaƟons will be collecƟng diapers to donate to the Loving BoƩoms 
Diaper Bank. More informaƟon, dates, and deadlines will be coming to our Facebook page and website soon!  
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I PLEDGE...MY HEALTH TO BETTER LIVING 

Unit-Wide Policies 
It is important for you to review the Unit-Wide policies and to become familiar with them. If a deadline lands on a 
weekend the paperwork needs to be turned into the drop box by Monday before 7:59 a.m.  
 

December 1st- Re-enrollment deadline & College Contract deadline. The step-by-step guide will be emailed to you 
once 4-H Online opens for re-enrollment. 
If you were a member last year, and you miss the December 1, 2021 re-enrollment deadline, you will not be eligi-
ble to parƟcipate in the 2022 4-H shows at the fair.  
The $20 program fee is required.  We will invoice your 4-H club; pay your 4-H Club or work with them on your 4-H 
Club’s payment arrangement. 
Members will need to aƩend at least four meeƟngs a year to be eligible to parƟcipate in your county’s 4-H fair. You 
must be physically present at the 4-H meeƟng or logged in and aƩending via a Zoom opƟon. Excused absences do 
not count as aƩending. 
At minimum members must complete a talk or demonstraƟon.  However, clubs may require both. 
January 1 – All Livestock Project enrollment deadline (Cat, CaƩle, Chicken, Dog, Goat, Horse, Poultry, Rabbit, and 
Sheep). This is the last date you may add ANY livestock project and sƟll be eligible to show that project at the coun-
ty 4-H fair. Again, you may add this online.  
March 1 – General Project enrollment deadline. This is the last date you may add a general project and sƟll be eligi-
ble to show that project at the county 4-H fair. Remember that you already turned in your project enrollment when 
you re-enrolled in 4-H Online. However, if you need to add a general show project you may do so before this dead-
line. This is where you tell us what projects you want to learn more about!   
May 1—Horse project member’s ownership/lease paperwork and pictures due to the office. 
May 1 – Youth for the Quality Care of Animals (YQCA) yearly cerƟficaƟon is required of all livestock project mem-
bers (aside from cats, dogs, and horses). If you plan to show livestock at the county and/or state fair, this is now a 
state requirement. Ask your local extension office about ways to complete this training online or in person. For non-
food-producing animals (cats, dogs, and horses), QAEC will sƟll be required by May 1 for those that have not com-
pleted it. 
June 1- Dog project member’s ownership/lease paperwork and pictures due to the office. 
4 Weeks Before Fair -Entries are due online by 11:59 p.m in FairEntry.  Please keep in mind that staff cannot help 
you aŌer hours that day. It is suggested that you have the entries completed online before office closing at 4:00 
p.m. that day. Just because you enroll in a project doesn’t mean you are automa cally entered in the fair. Late en-
tries will not be accepted. Please make sure you complete your online entries. This is where you tell us what pro-
jects you plan to bring. Watch the newsle er and the 4-H Facebook page for dates where you can stop in and get 
help with entries. h ps://fairentry.com/   

 

If at any Ɵme you have quesƟons, please contact your local extension office and the 4-H staff will be happy to visit with 
you. Deadline reminders will be made via the Hilite and Social Media pages. The 4-H staff is excited for the new 4-H year 
and supports your adventures in the 4-H program.   
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FOR MY CLUB, MY COMMUNITY, MY COUNTRY, AND MY WORLD. 
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COVID Guidance for the 4-H New Year 
The 4-H New Year is here and we are so excited to introduce new tools, new projects, and launch into the 
next great 4-H year!  
 

Project Spark Sheets hƩps://go.illinois.edu/4hsparksheets Project SelecƟon Guide hƩps:/
go.illinois.edu/4Hprojectguide 
 

This year, we’ll have a conƟnued focus on keeping our youth, families, and volunteers safe during 4-H experi-
ences.  As such, anyone aƩending a 4-H indoor meeƟng or event must wear face coverings (that cover the 
nose and mouth) regardless of vaccinaƟon status, except for when eaƟng and drinking. At outdoor meeƟngs 
and events, face coverings will be encouraged, and aƩendees must wear face coverings when social distanc-
ing is not possible. In addiƟon, social distancing of at least 6 feet between aƩendees from different house-
holds must be followed.  AddiƟonal cleaning and saniƟzing procedures will also be in place. If anyone aƩend-
ing has a medical excepƟon to face coverings, we encourage you to reach out to your local Extension staff for 
help in providing an accommodaƟon.  As always, we will conƟnue to monitor and follow IDPH, CDC, and Uni-
versity guidelines and will keep you updated of any changes. 
 

We conƟnue to be humbled by the care you have taken to keep each other safe.  Thank you for all you have 
done and conƟnue to do and we are looking forward to a great year! 
 

Sincerely, Lisa Diaz Illinois 4-H Director 
 

Travel abroad update 
Travel to Japan, South Korea, Costa Rica, Romania, Norway, ArgenƟna, 
and Taiwan!  The applicaƟon deadline Dec 1.   Apply here!  Program infor-
maƟon can be found here. For those 25 and older, you can be a chaper-
one!  Learn more here. For more informaƟon, visit hƩp://
www.states4hexchange.org. 
Follow us on Facebook: hƩps://www.facebook.com/
illinoisstates4hexchange/ Instagram: @states4hinternatonalSee your 
online newsleƩer to access links.  
 
 
 
 
 
 

Let’s Get Social! 
We’d love to connect with you on social media! If your club has a picture or story you’d like to feature on the 
State social media pages, send it our way!  Tags do not work reliably in Facebook, but feel free to connect on 
Facebook Messenger with a post to share or email the picture and your club name, county, and a line or two 
on what’s happening in the photo to carissa7@illinois.edu.  
What makes a great picture that’s easy to share?   

Good lighƟng (make sure we can see everyone!) 
Mask/safety protocols are being followed 
Everyone in the picture has a signed release form as part of their onboarding paperwork 
Your picture tells a story!  AcƟon shots are great, or pictures where you can easily tell what’s going on 
even if you don’t read the capƟon.  So, a Ɵght group shot of kids together isn’t as inspiring as a picture of 
kids around a garden they just built or acƟvely working on planƟng. 

Follow along on the state pages for news, announcements, and stories! Instagram: @illinois4h Facebook:  
@Illinois4H 
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Club Report Submissions are due by the 26th of each month by 11:59 PM to Nicole, nenelso2@illinois.edu
Please keep your submissions to a maximum of 200 words to ensure space for all club reports.

Delong Livestock Report by Dylan Nimrick The October meeƟng of the Delong Livestock 4-H Club was held on 
Sunday, October 10th at the Abingdon Fall FesƟval Grounds. We held a short meeƟng, discussing the Window 
Display and Cookie Jar contests and reading through important dates in the Highlight. AŌer the meeƟng was 
adjourned, we enjoyed a potluck and games with the Willing Workers 4-H Club from Warren County. Our next 
meeƟng will be held on November 14th at the Orange Township Building in Delong. 

FederaƟon Report by Emma Seiboldt The FederaƟon held a fun day and awards ceremony on Sunday, Octo-
ber 24, 2021, at the Knox County Fairgrounds in the Compeer building. The fun day was from 4-6pm, with fun 
acƟviƟes. These acƟviƟes included building rockets and shooƟng them off, a pumpkin decoraƟng contest, 
viewing projects, watching the roboƟcs team, and more! There was also a meal served to everyone that was 
able to join us on that night. The awards ceremony began at 6pm, with many 4-H members being recognized 
for their excellence, dedicaƟon to 4-H, and the years they have been involved. There was an alumni, hall of 
fame, and club leader awards also given out. The FederaƟon led the awards ceremony, which went extremely 
well. Pictures were taken throughout the night, which will be posted on the Knox County 4-H Facebook soon. 
Thank you everyone for supporƟng 4-H, and we look forward to a wonderful year leading up to the 4-H fair!

Collegiate 4-H at WIU!
Illinois 4-H doesn't stop at the county level! We want to help prepare you for the 
future! Join the Collegiate 4-H chapter at Western Illinois University to build your 
professional development porƞolio, build leadership skills and conƟnue to give back 
to others through community service. If you know any WIU students that would be 
interested please have them contact Beth ChaƩerton for meeƟng details at 
chaƩert@illinois.edu. They can also follow us on Facebook
www.facebook.com/wiuilcollegiate4h

NaƟve American Heritage Month 
Every November we celebrate the history, heritage, tradiƟons, and culture of NaƟve 
Americans, Alaska NaƟves, and NaƟve Hawaiians. Stay tuned for ideas on how you and 
your club can help celebrate this month!

4-H Family Spirit Award
ApplicaƟons are now open for the 2022 4-H Family Spirit Award! This annual award 
recognizes an Illinois family who has substanƟally benefited from and who conƟn-
ues to advocate for the Illinois 4-H program over mulƟple generaƟons! ApplicaƟons 
are being accepted now through May 2022 on the Illinois 4-H FoundaƟon website 
at: hƩps://4hfoundaƟon.illinois.edu/con.../family-spirit-award



Dates to Remember 
November 1 DEADLINE: Illinois 4-H Scholarship ApplicaƟon
November 1 DEADLINE: Summer 2022 Outbound ApplicaƟons Due
November 1 DEADLINE: State Livestock Ambassador Team ApplicaƟon
November 8 Officer & Leadership Training
November 13 Poultry Workshop
December 1 DEADLINE: Re-Enrollment & College Contracts
December 11 Sewing Workshop
December 20 GiŌ Wrapping Workshop
December 21 DIY Code & Build Workshop 
January 1 DEADLINE: Livestock Project Enrollment
January 7 DEADLINE Sustaining the Future Award Due
March 1 DEADLINE: General Project Enrollment
May 1 DEADLINE: YQCA yearly cerƟficaƟon and QAEC (if not previously completed)

Please submit all Farmer’s Forecast arƟcles and JPG photos to nenelso2@illinois.edu. ArƟcles are due no 
later than the 26th of the month at 11:59 PM.  Need Ideas about what to write? Just ask!

December: Backcountry Braves January:  Bracken Busy Bees February: Cameron Kids
March: Delong Livestock April:  Happy Hustlers May: Henderson Aggies
June: Knox County Power Clovers July:  Rio Livestock August: Rising Clovers
September: Rusty Spurs October:  Union November: Victoria Cloverleaf

December: Walnut Grove Progressors

FederaƟon MeeƟng 
The purpose of the 4-H FederaƟon is to cooperate with the University of Illinois Extension 4-H program in 
unifying and strengthening the 4-H Youth Development program in Knox County. FederaƟon bands together 
the local 4-H clubs into a central representaƟve body for the improvement of the 4-H club program. Federa-
Ɵon makes recommendaƟons regarding the 4-H program, carries out unit-based 4-H acƟviƟes and events 
such as camps, contests, fund-raising acƟviƟes, recreaƟonal events and achievement night. Anyone interest-
ed in becoming a part of FederaƟon is welcome! Please contact Nicole for more informaƟon; 309-342-5108 
or email nenelso2@illinois.edu. Our next mee ng with be on Sunday, November 21 in the Knox Agri Center 
Farm Bureau Board Room.

#GOALS
The beginning of every 4-H year is the best Ɵme to set your goal or goals for your 4-H year. Whether it pro-
ject goals, community service, or roles in your club.  Not sure where to start? Ask your fellow club members, 
4-H leader, or the 4-H office. We are all here to help you succeed and make 2022 your best year ever!


